
Obamacare  could  raise
premiums at workplaces
By Scott Cohn, MSNBC

The estimated 149 million Americans under age 65 who get their
health insurance through their employers could be the next
group to feel the impact of the Affordable Care Act.

Open enrollment for 2014 is about to begin at thousands of
companies, and many employers are blaming Obamacare—at least
in  part—for  cost  increases  they  are  passing  on  to  their
workers.

Employees’ costs are expected to rise 5 to 7 percent next
year, according to early estimates. Those annual increases
have  been  a  fixture  for  years.  But  in  some  2014  open
enrollment  documents  reviewed  by  CNBC,  companies  are
specifically  citing  the  law  as  a  factor  in  next  year’s
pricing.

“(F)ederally  mandated  health  care  changes  will  require
Comcast-NBCUniversal to pay new fees and implement plan design
changes that will contribute to the increased cost of our
plans,” says the open enrollment guide for CNBC.com’s parent
company, where employee health care premiums are rising by
double digits, and deductibles in some cases are doubling. The
guide  also  cites  rising  health  care  delivery  costs  not
directly related to the new law.

Other employers have adopted similar language.
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